
 
 

 
 
  

 
 

September 29, 2006 
 
 

TO:  NONRESTRICTED LICENSEES AND INTERESTED PERSONS 
 
RE: REPEAL OF A REGULATION OF THE NEVADA GAMING COMMISSION AND STATE 

GAMING CONTROL BOARD 
 
           At its meeting on September 21, 2006, the Nevada Gaming Commission repealed the 

following regulation: 
 

• NGC REGULATION 6A, “CASH TRANSACTIONS PROHIBITIONS, REPORTING  
     AND RECORDKEEPING.”   

 
This regulation was repealed in its entirety, effective  at 11:59 p.m. on June 30, 2007,  
because Nevada will no longer be exempted from the provisions of the Bank Secrecy Act  
and Title 31 C.F.R. Part 103.  As a result of the repeal of Regulation 6A, Nevada gaming 
operations with annual gross gaming revenue in excess of $1 million will be required to  
comply with the Bank Secrecy Act and the related cash transaction reporting and  
recordkeeping requirements of Title 31 C.F.R. Part 103. 

 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Marilyn Epling 
Executive Secretary 
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GOVERNOR KENNY C. GUINN 
Gaming Policy Committee Chairman 
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